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   Eagle Bend North Homeowners Association

PO Box 1393 ( Bigfork, MT 59911 ( (406) 837-4536

www.eaglebendnorth.com
                                         BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING

                                               THURSDAY JULY 21, 2005 

                                           EAGLE BEND CLUBHOUSE 9:00 AM                                                       

1. Call to order & establish a quorum – Board members present were Dennis Yarbrough, Stella Rice, Patti Rice, Marge Hoene, Jim Creelman, Jim Sewell and Dick Hammer.  Guests present were Linnea Ghilardi, Steve Armstrong and Gene Taylor.  There being a quorum the meeting was called to order at 9:00 AM.
2. Approval of minutes of prior meeting on June 30, 2005 – the Board reviewed the minutes from the June 30th Board meeting.  Marge Hoene made one correction to item 5) b) specifying that the irrigation installed was at the Golden Bear and Holt marquee.  Dick Hammer made a motion to approve the minutes with the correction.  The motion was seconded by Jim Creelman and all Board members were in favor.
3. Treasurer’s Report – Jessica presented the Board with a balance sheet, unpaid bills detail, customer balance summary and budget vs. actual expenses reports.  The checking account has a balance of $2,000.00 before the payment of the July bills.  The savings account has a balance of $22,810.64.  The architectural account has a balance of $25,528.42.  Architectural refunds to be returned upon construction completion total $25,000.00.  Certificate of Deposit #9000974 has a balance of $4,438.47.  Certificate of Deposit #9001063 has a balance of $5,214.15.  Our accounts payable this month are $3,859.26.  Jim Creelman made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report.  Stella Rice seconded the motion and all Board members were in favor.

4. Elect officers  -- President, Vice President & Secretary/Treasurer  
a) President - Dennis Yarbrough nominated Jim Sewell for President.  Dick Hammer made a motion to elect Jim Sewell for President.  Patti Rice seconded the motion and all Board members were in favor.
b) Vice President - Dennis Yarbrough nominated Dick Hammer for Vice President.  Marge Hoene seconded the nomination and all Board members were in favor.
c) Secretary / Treasurer – Jim Creelman nominated Stella Rice for Secretary / Treasurer.  Jim Sewell seconded the nomination and all Board members were in favor.

It was determined that Board members to designated as check signers with Jessica will be Jim Sewell, Jim Creelman and Stella Rice. 

5. Common Area Development Committee – Jim Sewell made a motion to appoint Marge Hoene, Dick Hammer, Tom Ask and Sherri Ryan as the Common Area Development Committee.  Stella Rice seconded the motion and all Board members were in favor.  The Chairman of the committee will be Marge Hoene.

6. Architectural Committee – it is important with this committee to have members who are here on a more regular full time basis and to have more than one person acting on decisions on behalf of the committee.  The Board discussed possible members for the committee and will contact them to see if they are willing to serve.  It was determined after the Board meeting and contacting individuals that the committee will consist of Beth Kahanek, Patti Rice and Dave Hilde.  The Chairman will be Patti Rice.

7. Special Assessment – the special assessment vote did not have a quorum of required total eligible homeowners voting.  Of those that did vote there were 37 in favor and 12 opposed however in order to be in effect 60% of eligible votes must have been cast.  According to our DCCR’s  we have 60 days in which time to put out a second call for a vote for a special assessment which reduces the votes needed for  quorum from 60% to 30% of the members.  The Board discussed whether or not to pursue continuing with a second request.  Jim Sewell made a motion to proceed with the second request. Stella Rice seconded the motion and all Board members were in favor.  September 14th is the deadline for the second vote and the homeowners must have 30 days advance notice.  The Board discussed the need to detail to the homeowners the reasoning for the request.  A notice with a new cover letter will be drafted by Jim Sewell, Dick Hammer and Marge Hoene and will include a ballot, proxy and a self addressed return envelope.  

8. Vacant Lot Mowing - Patti pointed out that we agreed to address the issue of vacant lot mowing.  As the mowing has been done already for this year it will be addressed at next months Board meeting for consideration in developing the budget for 2006.  Linnea Ghilardi & Steve Armstrong addressed the Board to express their desire as vacant lot owners to have the Association continue to maintain mowing of the vacant lots.  The Board expressed their gratitude for their time in attending the meeting and will take their position under consideration when discussing the vacant lot owners. Linnea and Steve also stated that they felt the homeowner’s roster information on the website should be private and have a password for owners use only.  The Board agreed and Jessica will have our webmaster make the change and a notice will be sent out to all owners with the password information.

9. Golf Course request - Last fall we had discussions with the Golf Course in regards to a small portion (.38 acres) of land the golf course owns that they are wishing to sell and convey to H & H Development.  At this time the Golf Course is requesting a resolution from the Eagle Bend North Board of Directors seeking to release the section of land from the Declaration of Covenants, Codes and Restrictions of Eagle Bend North HOA.  Jim Sewell will review the documents and respond to the Board.

10. Gene Taylor – addressed the Board regarding his concern for the common area of the Golden Eagle Townhomes, commonly known as “lot 2”.  Dennis Yarbrough responded that this area is the responsibility of the townhouse association and that  is one of the many reasons the Board is continuing to pursue the needed votes to reestablish the townhome association.
11. Future meeting dates – There will be a special meeting for the purpose of a 2nd request for a special assessment on Saturday September 10, 2005 at 9:00 AM at the Eagle Bend Clubhouse and a Board meeting will immediately follow.                 

9. Adjournment – There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 10:45 AM.
Respectfully Submitted

Jessica E. Saylor, Business Manager

